CITY OF ANGUS
REGULAR MEETING
January 14, 2025

Mayor Julie Humphries called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Present for the meeting at roll call were Julie Humphries, Ken Cook, Eben Stover, Jerry Newson and
Dylan Tidwell. Becky Henderson was absent.

Invocation was led by Kim Newsom.

Mayor Julie Humphries stated that she would entertain a motion to approve the minutes of the
December 10th regular meeting. Eben Stover made a motion to approve the minutes. Motion was
seconded by Ken Cook. Motion carried by unanimous vote.

Mayor Julie Humphries stated that she would entertain a motion to approve the financial report for
December 2024. Ken Cook made a motion to approve the financial report for December 2024.
Motion was seconded by Dylan Tidwell. Motion carried by unanimous vote.

n VFD t
Kim Newsom reported that the Angus VFD received an update on the grant truck that will go into
production at then end of January 2025 to the beginning of February 2025, and we should receive

the new truck sometime in August 2025.

Angus VFD has been dispatched to 272 calls through the end of December 2024, and they
answered 216 of those calls for the year with 80 of those calls being for medical help. The white
firetruck has now been repaired and returned to the fire station.

Sewer Report

Kacy Perry was present and said it’s been a quiet month and plant is running smoothly. The owner
of the hotel/store called him for a sewer leak at the store, so he had a plumbercome outand run a
camera through the line to see where the sewer line was collapsed at so that it can be repaired. The
repair is the store owner’s responsibility since the City of Angus sewer line ends at the man hole at
the store. Kacy stopped by the store to talk with the owner, but he wasn’t available at the time so
he left a message for him. Still waiting to hear back from the owner.

Police Report

Council reviewed the report.
Motion to Adjourn
Eben Stover made a motion to adjourn. Motion was seconded by Jerry Newsom. Motion carried by

unanimous vote.

Meeting adjourned at 7:09 p.m.
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